
Message from the Pastor 
Hello Church! 
 

 
 

two years away from dying from cancer. And there I was, wanting time to speed up, while she was keeping to herself that 

years.  
 

d 
while I always look ahead to the Kingdom of Heaven, by no means am I wishing my life away. I love being present, even if I 

 
 

 

those in need; right now we have the chance to love our friends and family; right now we have the chance to forgive those 

faithful reminding ourselves that in everything we do, we do it with the power of the Holy Spirit, we can hope for that day 

towards  the future.  
 

Be loving. Be forgiving. Until that day comes, when you find yourself in the Kingdom of Heaven.  
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Elizabeth 
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Covid Updates 
Consistory is meeting on June 8th to discuss changes 
in our Covid policy. An email will go out with an 
update after that meeting. New details coming soon! 

impossible, but not 
with God. For all things 

 
Mark 10:27 

O God of struggle and 
sorrow, God of lightening 
and agitation, may we 
know in the deepest of 
night that each new 
sunrise brings new 
possibility, making faith, 
justice and love real. 
Bless us with the courage 
to walk even when we are 
tired, with the assurance 
you are by our side in the 
greatest of hope. Amen 
Rev. Ryan Henderson 
Associate Conference Minister 

Dunkirk Camp and Conference Center is 
open for summer camps! Kids can be a 
part of the full UCC Youth experience by 
heading to Dunkirk Camp this summer! 
 
There is a link to the website on our own 
church website, or go directly to 
www.dunkirkcc.com to register for camp. 
 
There is a First Time Camper discount of 
$100 when promo code FTC is entered.  
 
Your kids 
can join 
other Zion 
UCC kids 
and youth 
at camp 
this 
summer!  

Charlene Burchfield moved to Nevada!  
Blessings to Char on this new journey!  
Her new address is:  
290 Disc Dr. Apt 212 
Sparks, NV 89436 

June is Pride month, and we want to remind every-
one that no matter who you are or where you are on 

 

We know that not all churches are welcoming to 
those who are LGBTQ, but we strive to be more wel-
coming and more affirming every day.  

As we strive to continue to be an Open and Affirm-
ing Congregation, we want to take this chance to let 
everyone know that our 9am pianist, Arrow, is non-

these pronounces out of respect and love for Arrow.  

Summer Worship 
begins July 4th!

This Summer we will worship 
on Sundays at 9:30am. We are 

working to create outdoor 
worship services (weather 

permitting). We will move the 
camera outside for those Sun-

days and use the outdoor 
sound system. Metal chairs 
will be available, or you can 

bring your own chair. Outdoor 
services will be in the Court-
yard between Kuck Hall and 

the Sanctuary. We will need a 
group of volunteers to help 
setup every Sunday that we 
plan to be outside. Let the 

pastor know if you can help! 



Church Events 

Thursday at 1pm on Facebook Live 

Kuck Hall (starting July 4th Sunday 
School will be at 9:30) 

Sundays (9:30 starting July 4th) 

at 9am in the Sanctuary and on 
Facebook Live (2 services ends June 
27th) 

11am in the Sanctuary and on Facebook 
Live (2 services ends June 27th) 

from 11am to 1pm 

 

FUNDRAISER 4-7pm 

 

 

 

Dinner (last Saturday of every month) 
from 5pm to 6pm or until food runs out.  

services  

Kraska (private) 

Worship! 9:30am 

             
       Saturdays at 10am 

 

Chicken BBQ 
Our fundraising team is hosting a 

Chicken BBQ and we need your 

help to sell as many tickets as 

possible! 

Tickets are available to purchase. 

You can purchase tickets for $11 if 

you buy them with cash at the 

church. Or $12 if you purchase them 

online at www.zionuccton.com/bbq.  

Please spread the word and 

encourage everyone you know in the 

area to buy a ticket! All proceeds go 

to our general budget of the church. 



GETTING TO KNOW YOU
(Get to know our lay leaders in the church. New bios will be included each month.) 

Debby Williams 
My name is Debby Williams and 
I joined this wonderful congre-
gation in 2012. I am on the Con-
sistory (Health Ministry), on the 
Community Outreach Commit-
tee and in the Hand Bell Choir. I 
also having been copying names 
and dates on the tombstones at 

(in Cheektowaga) in hopes of 
getting this information on our 
church website for people seek-
ing their ancestors that are bur-
ied there. I recently retired after 
22 years at the SPCA Serving 
Erie County and look forward to 
the next chapter in my life. I lost 
my beloved husband in 2018 
but have comfort in knowing he 
is with our Lord. I have two 
beautiful daughters, Cindy and 
Cheryl (husband, Nick) who are 
all members here at Zion too. I 
have four grandchildren (Skylar, 
Blakelyn, Christian and Carter) 
who I enjoy watching as they 
grow. 

Jeff Quinton 
Hi my name is Jeff Quinton. 

member of consistory,    
established and run the 
new food pantry, partner 
with John Pauling and Joyce 
Dolce to provide fun raising 
events including meat raf-
fle, basket raffle and 
chicken BBQ. Was member 
of history committee to as-
sist in 175th celebration of 
Zion. Also member of envi-
ronmental and donation 
committees. I have an an-
tique business and sell at 
Shawee Country barn and 
online as well as run estate 
sales. I married John 
Pauling in 2013 and moved 
to the U.S. from Canada. I 
live in Tonawanda near the 
dog park with John Pauling 
and our puppy buster in my 
forever home!  

Marilyn Stewart  
My name is Marilyn Stewart and I'm celebrating 61 
years of membership at Zion.  I grew up in the 
United Church of Christ and was glad to find a 
church so close to my home when I married and 
moved to Tonawanda. My husband, Lyall, or more 
formally Charles, became very active in the church 
and our two children, Tom and Sue, were raised 
here also.  
Through the years I began to be more involved in 
the activities of Zion by being secretary of the old 
Church Council, now known as the Consistory .  I 
have been active in the Women's Fellowship and 
for many years our Holiday Fair which was our an-
nual fall bazaar.  I joined the Chancel Choir and 
subsequently the Bell Choir and am still a regular 
and devoted participant in both. 
Over the years, we have had a number of outside 
groups who use our building for their meetings 
and special programs as well as individuals wishing 
to have a one-time event.  I have been the coordi-
nator of these activities and make arrangements 
for them. 
In addition, I have been the chair of our Prayer 
Chain for many years.  If there is a prayer concern, 
one simply asks me to "start a prayer chain" and I 
email approximately 53 members who will then 
say a prayer as requested.  If anyone wishes to be 
a part of this group or have a prayer request, 
please contact me. 
I have always considered Zion as a family since we 
care for each other.   The support of our members 
is amazing and I wouldn't want to worship any-
where else. 







Deadline to sign up: June 30th 
Limited to 30 people 


